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DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: RH

	Application No: 
	3/2009/0560

	Development Proposed:
	Proposed porch at the side of the dwelling at 1 Broad Meadow, Chipping.



	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	No observations received.

	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A

	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.

	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control

Policy ENV1 – Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty

Policy H10 – Residential Extensions

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”

	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The application relates to a detached property on Broad Meadow off Garstang Road within the settlement of Chipping.

Permission is sought for a porch to the eastern side elevation of the property measuring approx. 3m x 1.8m x 3m in height to the ridge. Materials to be used will match those of the existing property.

In terms of visual impact the scale, size and design of the proposal is acceptable and will not prove visually prominent within the immediate locality.

With regards to potential impact on neighbouring properties as there is existing boundary treatments to the rear and there are no properties to the east of the proposal any potential impact will be minimal.

Therefore, I do not consider this application would cause a significant detrimental impact on the visual amenity of the area or on the residential amenity of the occupiers of the surrounding properties. As such, the application is recommended accordingly.


	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 12/08/2009














